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        Mt. Carmel Matters  

Mission  Statement  
 

 òAs Godõs light on the 
hill we worship,  

witness, make disciples 
for Jesus Christ and ex-

press his love to all  
people.ó 

  

 

 

 

 

WE NEED THE KIND OF FAITH AND PRAYER THAT MOVES MOUNTAINS!  
 Just last month we were marveling at the Solar Eclipse that passed through our state.  But since 

then, the tide has really turned.  These last few weeks we have seen some unprecedented storms in 

their intensity and frequency.  In less than thirty days, we have witnessed category 4 and 5 hurri-

canes ï Harvey, Katia, Irma, Jose, Maria ï wreck havoc on the Caribbean, Texas, Florida and Mexi-

can coasts.  1000 year floods have erupted as a result creating billions of dollars in damage.  There 

have been at least 3 earthquakes and impending after shocks from 7.1 to 8.2 magnitude hit Mexico 

killing thousands.  Tsunami and volcanic warnings have been issued for Guatemala, and El Salvador. 

There are currently 78 wildfires burning in 8 western states.  And that was just on our continent.  If 

you look around the world, there have been devastating fires in France.  There is growing concern 

over nuclear missiles that were test fired by North Korea over Japan.  An erupting volcano has forced 

6,000 people to flee their homes on an island in the Pacific nation of Vanuatu, and over ½ of Ameri-

cans have had their identity compromised with a security breach in Equifax. 

 Some people have asked me if these are signs that the world is coming to an end.  It may seem 

that way especially for those who have sustained so much loss in those areas.  These last few 

months have been difficult times for us as a congregation.  We have been hit hard with cancer or life 

threatening illnesses, a lot of unexpected bills, and some heart breaking losses.  The world may 

seem like it is coming to an end; but according to Matthew 24:26 it is impossible for us to know the 

day or the hour.  So what are we to do?  As Christians filled with hope that Christ is redeeming the 

earth, we can ACT and we can PRAY!   

 We can ACT by being the hands and feet of Christ to people who are suffering in the world. 

When people wonder where is God in a world that seems to be falling a part, God shows up.  God is 

in the meals, cards, and care you have shared with cancer patients.  God is in the 20 flood buckets 

and hygiene kits you collected for UMCOR last month.  God is present in 90 degree heat with those 

building handicapped ramps.  God shows up every time you serve a meal or share your resources to 

help families in crisis.  God is in every expression of faith when you say God will make something 

good out of all of this. 

 We can PRAY that mountains will be moved.  When mountains of fear, disillusionment, and loss 

seem to over shadow Godôs light in the world, we can pray.  In October and November, I want to in-

vite you to ACT and PRAY.  We will be focusing on the kind of prayer and faith that moves moun-

tains.  You are invited to join one of our prayer groups on Wednesday morning or evening 

where we will unpack what has been proclaimed in worship: that mountains can be moved 

through faith in Jesus Christ!  Do you have mountains that need to be moved? Then ACT and 

PRAY.  PRAY for all those who are going through devastating hurricanes, earthquakes, floods, and 

fires both literally and figuratively.  PRAY for God to place someone in your life you can encourage to 

hang on. PRAY that others might put their faith, hope, and trust in Jesus Christ.   

 

Praying In Faith, 

Pastor Mary Miller 

Published by Mount Carmel United Methodist Church  

4265 Ebert Road Winston Salem, NC 27127  

336-788-4183 

Email address:  mtcarmelum@aol.com  

Web: mtcarmelumc.org  

Inside this issue:  

Faith Changes Our Perspective: òDonõt tell God how 

big the storm is, tell the storm how big your God is!ó                

-A Prayer Quote, Author Unknown  



1 Ashley Wahfeldt  

 Donnie Craver  

3 Hilda Kiger  

6 Josh Harris  

7 Linn Jones  

8 Tim White  

 Doug Miller  

9 Loretta Myers  

 Ryan Shore  

 Everett Ribelin  

10 Ricky Farthing  

11 Mitch Proctor  

12 Beverly Miller  

13 Jeanne Miller  

14 Colin Moffett  

 Kristen Crotts  

15 Cindy Ledford Luper  

 Pat Culler  

18 Harold Miller  
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Doorsteppers  
Oct. 1  Harold & Linda  Miller 
Oct. 8  ñ 
Oct. 15  ñ 
Oct. 22  ñ 
Oct. 29 
 
Greeters  
Oct, 1  Dwayne & Debbie Nelson 
Oct. 8  Mike & Joanne Spetz 
Oct. 15          ñ 
Oct. 22  June Carroll & Hilda Hege 
Oct. 29  Lin & Cindy Jones 

19 G.A. Sidden  

20 Cindy Jones  

 Jonathan Lee Stallard  

 Lenora Brelsford  

21 Ann Farthing  

24 Teresa VanHoy Weavil  

25 Lincoln Walburn  

 Brian Casey Shillito  

27 Rod Randolph  

28 Jamey Eddinger  

 Vicky White  

 Wendi Shutt  

29 Bill Purcell  

 Shirley Phelps  

30 Darrell Stallard  

 Kay Allen  

        Suzanne Williard Bowman  

31  Stephanie Kimball  

Gifts Given to the Glory of God  

Doorsteppers/Greeters  

UM Menõs Ministry 

Our next meeting 
will be Sunday, 
October 1 at 

7:00 am for breakfast. All 
men are invited.     

Building Fund for Roof   

In Honor of Doris Darnell  

 From:  Vickie Cranford  

A Contribution from the Menõs Club 

A Contribution from the Christian Service  

  Class 

 

Air Conditioner Replacement Fund  

A Contribution in Memory of  

  JD & Becky Frye  

 

Cemetery Fund  

 

Childrenõs Ministry 

In Memory of Gracelyn Mae  

 From:  L.A. & Jean Topping  

 

Danny Moore Benefit  

A Contribution from the  

  Faye Kiger Circle  

October  20, 2017ðItems for the 
newsletter may be sent via e-mail  

(mtcarmelum@aol.comð
attention: newsletter). If you would 

like your newsletter e-mailed, 
please give the office a call  if you 

are interested.   

Dear Pastor Mary & UMC Family, 

You donôt know what expressions of 

care and sympathy have meant on 

the passing of our beloved husband 

and father, E.B.  Your compassion 

has been a source of comfort and 

warmth during this sorrowful time.  

You are all a blessing.   

Love, Cynthia, Romaine & Rich, 

Kevin & Marisa 

Charge Conference Date has been 

set for Sunday, Nov. 12, 2017 at 

6:00 pm at Midway UMC.  We will 

have a Thanksgiving Service along 

with the Charge Conference.  

  Alida Belle Bates, 92, of 

East Bend, passed away 

on September 25, 2017 at 

her home.  Mrs. Bates 

was born on August 3, 

1925 to the late James A. 

and Julia Body Dougherty 

in Panama City, Panama.  

In addition to her parents, 

she was preceded in death by her husband, 

William Thomas Bates; tow brothers, Jim 

Dougherty and Bill Dougherty; and sister, 

Betty Third.  Those left to cherish her memory 

are three daughters, Nancy Matthew of East 

Bend, Susan Edwards and husband Ron of 

King, JoAnne Lawson and husband Rex of 

King; a brother Dougherty and wife Jane of 

Winston Salem; two granddaughters, Nikki 

Davis and husband Craig and Jennifer Bowen 

and husband Kelly; five great-grandchildren , 

Josh, Jeff, Cheyenne, Arianna and Paige; 

and nephew, John Dougherty.  A Celebration 

of Life Service for Mrs. Bates was held on 

September 28, 2017 at Huff Funeral Home 

with Pastor Casey Bradford officiating.   

DID YOU KNOW WE HAVE AN 

ENDOWMENT FUND AT 

 MT. CARMEL UMC?  

There are many ways you can 

give and receive tax advantages 

while you are living. We can also 

help you leave a legacy for your 

church to continue to do life 

changing ministries in your es-

tate. Want to learn more? Please 

contact Charlie Shore , Perma-

nent Endowment Chairperson 

Prayers to the Family  
of Belle Bates  

Thank you  

Mark Your Calendar  

Grey and Lindsay Farthing on the 
birth of their son 

Benjamin Thomas Farthing  
Born on October 26, 2017 

Live Streaming  

 On most Sundays, the 
Discipleship Class is live 
streaming their class discus-
sions for our homebound.  
One Sunday we even did the 
worship service.  You can 
find this live streaming on 
Facebook.  Contact Charlie 
Shore or Harold Miller for 
more information.  

CONGREGATION CARE TEAM  

Now forming! Anyone who would like to 

be part of a team making a difference in 

the lives of our members as they go 

through illness, or other personal crisis 

should consider joining this visitation 

care team. For more information please 

contact our Lay Leader Jean Harris.  

Congratulations toé. 



Thursday, October 5ðOur go-to for infor-
mation on Medicare, Wayne Hemphill, will 
be with us on October 5 to explain the 
changes for 2018.  We will treat him to 
lunch if he is able to go with us.  So put 
your thinking hats on and bring all your 
questions to the meeting at 10:00 in the 
Fellowship Hall.  
Thursday, October 19- Our next District 
wide event will be the ñDay Apartó to be 
held at Lewisville UMC on October 19, 
9:30 am-1:30 pm .  It will be a day of music 
and reflection.  The new District Superin-
tendent, Dr. Michael Bailey, will speak on 
ñKeeping Faith in a Dangerous World.ò  
The cost is $10.00 and included continental 
breakfast, catered lunch, program, music 
and door prizes!  Where else can you get 
all that for $10.00??  Deadline for registra-
tion is October 12.  You can sign up at our 
meeting on October 5 or call Amy Johnson 
sat the District Office at 336-725-4502 to 
register.  We will carpool from Mt. Carmel 
about 8:45 am.  Come. You will be blessed!  
 
 
 
 
 
 

December 1ð The last District sponsored 
event for the year is a trip to the America 
Music Jubilee Christmas Extravaganza 
in Selma, NC.  This is a wonderful musical 
treat including great music, comedy, spe-
cial tribute to our great country and a spiri-
tual celebration of Christmas.  The cost is 
$82.00 and includes bus transportation, the 
show and a great buffet lunch at Robbinsô 
Nest Restaurant.  Register by Nov. 1 
Please make your check payable to Yadkin 
Valley District and mail:  Yadkin Valley Dis-
trict Office, 10231 Reynolda Road, Winston 
Salem, NC  27104.  The bus leaves from 
Hanes Mall near McDonalds at 9:00 am on 
December 1.  We will return probably be-
tween 6:30-7:00 pm.  If you cannot drive at 
night, we will arrange to pick you up and 
take you back home, as it I will be dark 
when we return to Winston Salem,.  Let 
Lynn or Diane know ahead of time by call-
ing  336-725-2594; Dianeôs cell 336-926-
3195).  You donôt want to miss this one! - 
Diane Harmon 
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¶ Any family or seniors in need of food as 

your money runs out we need to help 
you by giving you information on how to 
get food.  The church office has infor-
mation that can get you help.  If you 
need transportation to get your food 
please call the office so we can work on 
getting that help as well.  

¶ Kenya Well Fund ~ Please remember 

the 1st Sunday of each month we have 
a special drive to raise funds for clean 
water for our brothers and sisters in 
Christ.  

¶ It was suggested that to 

help promote raising 
funds for the Kenya Wa-
ter Project that we find a 
bottle at home and for 
every day it rains you put 
your lose change into 
that bottle to be brought 
to church for our Noisy Day offering.  
That day to be announced. 

 

¶ Thank you to all those that came out to 

the fundraiser  dinner for the Moore 
family and those that gave through the 
Offering Plate.  This This effort raised 
$1,250.00.  

 
 
 

Five Point Sr. Citizen's  

Heifer International Fund  

  

 A BIG thank you to everyone who has 

donated to the Heifer fund!  During the 

last four years, little by little, our ARK 

has collected enough money to once 

again send a large donation.  In 2013 

everyone had an opportunity to vote on 

what animals would be chosen and you 

can do so again.  Posters will be avail-

able at each Sunday Service location.  

So be sure to vote!  *Just in: A new col-

lection kitty coin box has been added to 

the display. Bring your quarters and 

silver dollars and have fun letting our 

kids take turns giving! 

 Thank you Mt. Carmel UMC for collecting 
over 20 Flood Cleaning and Hygiene Kits. 
So far 350 Buckets have been dropped off at 
Pine Grove UMC in September. Over 400 
buckets were collected in all! 

Flood Buckets Collected  ¶ Our district has a building team that 

builds ramps for those in need of a 
way in and out of their home.  We 
have three of our men working on 
this team and if you would like to 
help, please give Lynn Harmon a 
call.  336-782-1597. 

 

 

 

( Thank you Lord 
for this day. For 
the 12 men from 

the Yadkin Valley 
District Volunteers 
that completed this 
ramp for a family in 

need.) 

 

¶ Please keep 

all our loved ones fighting cancer in 
your prayers.  

¶ Let every day be a blessing as your 

reach out to help your neighbors 
and serve our Lord Jesus Christ. ï
Lynn Harmon 

Mission Engagement Team:  
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Gospel Sing on September 16ðThe Chris-
tian Service thanks you for your support! 

Labor Day of Love Display  

by Edgar Miller 

School Supplies Donated  

to Flat Rock Middle School 

Jean Topping helps  ñRock Squadò Gardening Project  monthly at 

Flat Rock Middle School. Interested? Contact Jean for more info. 

Scenes from the Amy Shields UMW Circleôs 

Scrapbooking CROP on Saturday, Sept. 23 

Some of our Carmel Kids sang a duet!  


